
ASBESTOS INSPECTION 

2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR 

 

AHREA is a federal law enacted in 1987, which requires all school districts to re-

inspect facilities for building materials containing asbestos. Our facilities have 

been inspected and response actions are planned to ensure a continued safe 

environment for our students and employees. 

Activities include training of the maintenance staff to prevent disturbance of 

asbestos and periodic re-inspection and surveillance by trained personnel. Details 

of such activities are described in the AHREA Management Plan, which is 

available for your review in the District Office. If you have any questions or 

concerns, please feel free to contact Gary Shaffer at 585-229-4176 or email Gary 

Shaffer at gshaffer@honeoye.org. 

 

 

 

 

PESTICIDE APPLICATION 

2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR 

 

In the event an emergency application is necessary to protect against an imminent 

threat to human health, a good faith effort will be made to supply written 

notification to those on the 48 hour prior notification list. If you would like to 

receive the 48 hour prior notification of pesticide applications that are scheduled to 

occur in your school, please contact your Honeoye CSD pesticide representative: 

 

Gary Shaffer 

8528 E. Main St 

PO Box 170 

Honeoye, NY 14471  

Or email 

Gshaffer@honeoye.org 
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